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DATE: 18 January 1999

TO/DEST: Coordinator, Transit Services Committee

FROM/EXP: Interim General Manager

SUBJECT/OBJET: FARES FOR FULL-TIME STUDENTS OF PROVINCIALLY-
REGISTERED PRIVATE VOCATIONAL INSTITUTIONS

DEPARTMENTAL RECOMMENDATION

That the Transit Services Committee consider the request to extend the university/college
student pass privilege to full-time students of private vocational institutions, subject to
certain criteria.

BACKGROUND

At its meeting in June 1996, the Commission decided against granting this privilege to full-time
students of provincially-registered private vocational institutions.  The primary reasons for the
decision were the annual revenue loss which was estimated in the magnitude of $150,000 and the
administrative complexities of ensuring that the OC Transpo University/College ID card was only
sold to legitimate full-time students who were registered at these institutions.

There are twenty three provincially-registered private vocational institutions in the Region with an
estimated enrolment of 3,000 to 4,000 full-time students.

Currently, the Transit Commission’s policy allows student passes to be used by full-time students
of provincially registered universities and colleges.  These are:

Carleton University
University of Ottawa
Dominican College
La Cité Collégiale
St. Paul’s University
Algonquin College
College de l’Outaouais
College Héritage
Université du Québec à Hull
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The privilege was extended to the three institutions in Hull in June 1998.  At the same time, the
university/college privilege was extended to include the months from May to August for qualified
students of the above institutions and an annual pass was made available to post-secondary
students at a discounted price from monthly passes.

DISCUSSION

Requests to revisit the policy have been received from students and the administrators of the
provincially-registered private vocational institutions.  They would like to see the inequity
between the two categories of students eliminated by granting OC Transpo university/college
student pass privileges to full-time students of these institutions.  The most recent request was
received from the Ottawa School of Art and is attached as Appendix A.

Staff have now developed a relatively simple set of procedures to control the issue of OC Transpo
University/College Student ID cards to those students who present the appropriate documentation
at time of purchase. This would reduce the administrative overhead that had previously been
envisaged.

FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS

The estimated revenue loss from extending this privilege remains in the magnitude of $150,000.
A small ridership increase would be expected from those students who otherwise would not use
OC Transpo, and from those who would make more frequent trips as a result of purchasing a pass
instead of using tickets.

Approved by
M.J.E. Sheflin, P.Eng.

Attach: (1)






